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Health England's pot of £  0 

million for healthy workplace initiatives, utilising the RCN’s Healthy Workplaces

So 

what’s 

the 

secret 

to 

Alex’s 

Alex 

was 

a 

rep 

in 

another 

union 

before 

moving 

to 

the 

RCN 

and 

he 

hasn’t 

looked 

back. 

“Now 

I’ve 

got 

the 

autonomy 

I 

need 

and 

can 

get 

involved 

in 

proper 

partnership 

working. 

I 

have 

a 

huge 

appetite 

for 

�¿�– 

and 

have 

a 

sense 

of 

value 

in 

what 

I 

do.”

But 

he’s 

no 

pushover. “Just 

because 

I 

want 

to 

work 

in 

a 

non-blame 

culture, 

it 

doesn't 

mean 

I 

won't 

ask 

challenging 

questions. 

But 

it’s 

always 

best 

to 

empathise 

with 

But 

Alex 

knew 

he 

had 

to 

do 

more. 

He 

kept 

the 

issue 

on 

the 

agenda 

each 

month 

and 

wrote 

to 

and 

met 

with 

his 

local 

MP, 

asking 

for 

his 

support 

in 

four 

local 

hospital 

sites. 

His 

MP 
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Building confidence

Although it’s not been in place 
for long, staff have already told 
me how the new process has 
given them the confidence to 
return to work sooner. Sickness 
levels have also decreased, so 
it’s clearly working.

Using the checklist has 
helped identify other areas for 
improvement too. In the future 
we’re going to develop new policy 
around harassment and bullying, 
and we also have exciting plans 
for a mediation service.

We’ve used the toolkit to 
safeguard funding for staff 
development, which will 

continue to 
have an impact 
on retention.

My role as a rep 
often involves 
speaking to 
employers 
about some 
incredibly 
challenging 
issues. 
However, this 
has been such 
a positive thing 
to bring to the 
table and it’s 

strengthened the partnership I 
have with the trust.

before their manager referred 
them for additional support.

The toolkit uses a checklist 
approach to 
problems, and 
by following 
this guide, 
we developed 
a fast-track 
referral process. 

It was developed 
in partnership 
with staff and 
employers, and 
made sure that 
anyone with a 
stress-related 
issue was 
contacted by our 
occupational health team within 
24 hours.

For me as a rep, this was hugely 
important. It gave staff the 
chance to speak to a health 
care professional and receive 
advice, information about 
talking therapies, or support in 
approaching their GP.

Supporting 
stressed 
colleagues 

Denise 
McLaughlin, 
RCN safety rep at 
Queen Elizabeth 
Hospital in 

Gateshead, explains how 
she worked with senior 
management to tackle stress-
related sickness using the RCN 
healthy workplace toolkit

I was immediately supportive of 
the RCN’s Healthy Workplace, 
Healthy You campaign. But 
it was only when I took the 
toolkit to my trust’s health 
and wellbeing steering group 
meeting that I saw the true 
value of this project.

Last year staff absence due to 
stress was becoming a major 
issue. When a member of staff 
took time off, they could be 
absent for up to four weeks 

Today's activists 
Representing

“Staff 
absence 
due to 
stress 
was 
becoming 
a major 
issue”

Find out more about 
the Healthy Workplace 
toolkit at www.rcn.org.uk/
healthyworkplace
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Chair of RCN Council Michael 
Brown looks to the future 

I’m proud the membership took the 
hard decision to agree changes that 

will strengthen the College for future generations.

Altering the role and structure of Council for the 
first time in nearly 40 years won’t be easy.

As a result of the historic vote at the annual 
general meeting earlier this year, there will be 
fewer members on Council in the future but more 
members will be directly elected onto Council 
committees to make key decisions on behalf of 
members on our trade union and professional 
agendas. A smaller, more strategic Council will 
help make it more accountable and able to make 
better informed, faster decisions. 

Work has now started to make these important 
and positive changes. I am confident that these 
will ensure that your views are better represented 
at the top table and your subscriptions will be 
spent to best effect. 

A 21st century council

The RCN is inviting you 
to write about what 
being active in the RCN 
in 2016 means to you by 
emailing your peers of 

the future. Members are also being asked to 
write about their experiences of nursing and 
the RCN.

“Your first-hand accounts will form an important 
historical record of not just how being an activist 
and nursing works today, but also the feelings and 
opinions of the people doing the job,” said RCN 
Centenary Programme Manager Sarah Abley.

A selection of emails will be printed and stored 
in a sealed box in the RCN archives – with the 
instruction ‘not to be opened until 27 March 2116’, 
- the RCN’s 200th anniversary.

Dear future member...

Email RCN200@rcn.org.uk by 31 December. 
Visit www.rcn.org.uk/future-nurses for 
guidance on writing the emails and for  
more information.
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